
REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 
Pursuant to P.A. 252 of 2014 

Article V, Section 612(4) 
Parole/Probation Violators 

 

Sec. 612. (4) The department shall provide annual reports to the senate and house appropriations 
subcommittees on corrections, the legislative corrections ombudsman, the senate and house 
fiscal agencies, and the state budget director on the number of all parolees returned to prison and 
probationers sentenced to prison for either a technical violation or new sentence during the 
preceding calendar quarter. The reports shall include the following information each for 
probationers, parolees after their first parole, and parolees who have been paroled more than 
once:  
 

(a) The numbers of parole and probation violators returned to or sent to prison for a new 
crime with a comparison of original versus new offenses by major offense type: assaultive, 
nonassaultive, drug, and sex.  

(b) The numbers of parole and probation violators returned to or sent to prison for a technical 
violation and the type of violation, including, but not limited to, zero gun tolerance and substance 
abuse violations. For parole technical rule violators, the report shall list violations by type, by 
length of time since release from prison, by the most recent violation, and by the number of 
violations occurring since release from prison. 

(c) The educational history of those offenders, including how many had a GED or high 
school diploma prior to incarceration in prison, how many received a GED while in prison, and 
how many received a vocational certificate while in prison. 

(d) The number of offenders who participated in the re-entry program versus the number of 
those who did not. 

(e) The unduplicated number of offenders who participated in substance abuse treatment 
programs, mental health treatment programs, or both, while in prison, itemized by diagnosis. 

 
Due to the replacement of a legacy data system in the department, this report is currently not 
available.  The necessary data to complete this report is now structured differently than on the 
legacy data system forcing a complete rebuild of the report.  This report will be published when 
the rebuild process has been completed. 
 


